


2020 PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 

Dear Members,  

Thank you all for your support during the Covid-19 period and lock down.  Although we are not yet 
having entertainment in the Club, we have reinstated our Friday Night Raffle and Badge Draw along 
with Wednesday Bingo and a pool competition on Saturday afternoons.  We hope for everything to 
return to normal in the near future. 

During the shutdown a lot of work was undertaken in the Club and on the squash courts.  The new 
carpet and cleaned ceiling has your Club looking completely renewed.  New tiles along with sub floor 
repairs around the bar and TAB area have made a great difference to the overall look.  The squash 
courts have a new floor along with new doors and locks.  The roof of the courts has also been repaired 
to ensure no leaks on the hardwood floor.  We trust that when the squash competition is able to be 
played you will all appreciate the repairs and upgrades. 

Many thanks to our loyal staff members Bec, Alyxe, Maddie, Michelle, Dave, Trish, Darrin and Peter for 
their efforts this year.  You have all excelled during these difficult times. 

With the ongoing drought followed by Covid-19 pandemic the recent rain has provided a welcome 
change. 

Johnny, Apple and their staff continue to provide wonderful meals and service from the kitchen.  Thank 
you, we could not do without you. 

To our Manager Colleen, thank you for your organisational skills and attention to detail large and small. 

Darrin continued to work full time through the Covid-19 shut down to ensure that our greens were kept 
in top condition and also to lend a hand with the construction within the club house.  Many thanks for 
your efforts. 

Many thanks also to the Directors for their efforts and support over the last twelve months. 

Our condolences go to the families of our departed members. 

 

H John Mobbs 

Chairman 



SECRETARY MANAGER’S REPORT 2020 

 

The Covid-19 Pandemic and the resulting forced shut down of business has been a trying time for us 
all.  With your support The Club has been able to turn that negative into a positive by using the time to 
refurbish both the main lounge area and the squash courts, along with some pressing maintenance 
issues related to the club sub floors.  I am sure you will all be as anxious as I am to see the New Year 
in and put all of the trials related to Covid-19 behind us. 

Our Covid-19 restrictions look like staying with us for some time though, and while it is not quite 
‘business as usual’ we are doing the best we can to offer our members as many of your normal weekly 
social activities as possible.  Our region has been clean so far and it is up to us all to continue to follow 
the guidelines published by NSW Health to protect our community in the only way available.  To that 
end you will all have noticed that we at the Club have taken all steps to distance, sanitise and ensure 
we are able to trace all visitors.  In recent weeks we have taken the decision to exclude visitors from 
areas East of Lithgow, Newcastle City and Victoria.  We have not taken this decision lightly however we 
believe we have a responsibility to protect both our members and the wider local community.  We thank 
you for your patience and support through these trying times. 

We are very happy with the transformation created by new floors, carpets, tiles and ceilings and the 
necessary re-arrangement of the furnishings, which would not have been possible without the support 
and assistance of both staff and volunteers and we offer our sincere thanks for your efforts to ensure 
that we were able to use the forced shut down in the most productive way.  We also have plans in place 
to freshen up the bar front and the foyer counter and with any luck they will be installed by the time you 
are reading this report. 

Our very loyal staff have all remained on board through their own hardships, and indeed volunteered 
their time along with Directors during refurbishment and again we offer our heartfelt thanks to you all. 

There have been other major changes through the year including the amalgamation of the Men’s and 
Women’s bowling clubs at a local level.  This move was made in anticipation of a state amalgamation 
of NSW Women’s and Men’s Bowling Associations and the changes seem to be working smoothly so 
far.  We are very grateful for the hard work and cooperation shown by the Executive and members of 
both organisations to get this initiative off the ground successfully. 

As our members will know Johnny and Apple continued to trade with takeaways only during the shut-
down and we thank them for their loyalty and commitment to the Club. 

The 10 weeks of lost revenue will obviously affect our bottom line this year.  I am however pleased to 
report that even with the works carried out in that time we will still show a profit for 2020.  This result is 
a direct indication of the support and loyalty of our membership, staff and Directors for which we are 
grateful. 

In conclusion I would like to sincerely thank the Board of Directors for their continued support throughout 
this very trying year. 

Please consider showing your support of the Staff and Board of Directors by attending the Annual 
General Meeting in this Non-Election year. 

 

Colleen Ryan 

Secretary/Manager 
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Auditors Independence Declaration under Section 307C of the 
Corporations Act 2001 to the Directors of Gulgong Bowling & 
Sporting Club Ltd 
 
 

I declare that, to the best of my knowledge and belief, during the year ended 30 June 2020, there have been: 

(i) no contraventions of the auditor independence requirements as set out in the Corporations Act 2001 in 
relation to the audit; and 

(ii) no contraventions of any applicable code of professional conduct in relation to the audit. 

 
CROWE CENTRAL WEST 

 
Gabriel Faponle  
Audit Partner  
Registered Company Auditor No. 513644 
 
 
Dated at Dubbo on the 26th day of October 2020 
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Financial assets at amortised cost 

Available-for-sale financial assets 
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• Evaluate the overall presentation, structure and content of the financial report, including the 

disclosures, and whether the financial report represents the underlying transactions and 
events in a manner that achieves fair presentation. 

 
We communicate with those charged with governance regarding, among other matters, the planned 
scope and timing of the audit and significant audit findings, including any significant deficiencies in 
internal control that we identify during our audit. 

 
CROWE CENTRAL WEST 

 
Gabriel Faponle 
Audit Partner 
Registered Company Auditor No. 513644 
 
Dated at Dubbo on the 26th day of October 2020 
 


